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Principalõs Report 
 
Chinese Immersion Program Over the next 8 weeks, our school will have the honour of hosting 5 Chinese students - 2 boys 
from Xinghai School (our Sister School) and 3 boys from Jingcheng School - and one Chinese teacher, as part of our 
involvement in the Team China program. The Chinese students will be at school with us from Wednesday 24th October until 
Friday 14th December. Please help make our visitors feel welcome by saying ôhelloô when you pass by and by taking some 
time to have a chat when you have the opportunity.  
  
Overseas Student Learning Experience As part of our involvement in Team China, we are also able to offer another 
fantastic opportunity for a small number of our 2019 Gr 5 or 6 students. On Tuesday 21st May next year, I will be joining some 
Principals, teachers and students from other Bendigo schools on a trip to China and I have received School Council approval 
to bring 4 or 5 SPS students with me on this incredible Overseas Student Learning Experience. 
 

I know it is a big step of faith to consider sending your child overseas for 10 days without a member of your family, but the 
overwhelming feedback from students across Bendigo who have participated in this adventure over the last 7 years has been 
that the were so glad they stepped out of their comfort zone and took on this worthwhile challenge. So, if your child is in Gr 5 
or 6 next year, I strongly encourage you to consider taking up this incredible opportunity!  
 

Students participating in the 2019 OSLE will be leaving on Tuesday 21st May and returning on Friday 31st May. The total cost 
of this experience is a maximum of $3000 per student, which includes flights, accommodation, food, spending money and a 
range of sight seeing experiences and activities. I believe that other schools have run fundraising activities in the past to help 
supplement the costs per student.  
 

Students interested in participating in the OSLE are asked to complete an Application Form which will need to be 
submitted by 4pm on Monday 22 October. Application forms are attached to the Compass News Feed and are also 
available at the Office. If you would like any further information, please give me a call or send me an email on 
bruechert.cindi.l@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 
Roses Gap School Camp Our Grade 6 students and teachers are currently enjoying some time away at the Roses Gap 
Camp in Halls Gap. Although they have had a few wet days due to our recent rainfall, they are having a fantastic time working 
together in teams and participating in a range of different outdoor adventures and team building activities 
 
Regional Athletics Championships - Last  Monday, five of our students had the honour of representing our school at the 
Regional Athletics Championships which was held at the Athletics track in Flora Hill. Our competitors were Paige Hays, who 
participated in the Discus; Jordan Mathews, who ran the 200m dash; Lincoln Norris and Erin Wild who hopped, skipped and 
jumped their way through the Triple jump and Lainey Pollard who took on the 80m Hurdles.  
 

All five of our superstars put in a fantastic effort with Paige and Lainey both winning their 
events; Jordan (who is still only 8 yrs old!) placing second in his 10 and Under event; and 
Lincoln and Erin doing so well to finish just outside the placings. Paige, Lainey and Jordan will 
now also progress to represent our school at State Finals in Melbourne on Wednesday 24th 
October and we wish the all the very best! 
 
2018 Parent Opinion Survey - I would like to thank all those parents who completed the Parent Opinion Survey last term. 
We are very pleased with the overall results with parents rating their school experience at an average of 88% across all 
components of the survey, which is very pleasing. Thank you also to everyone who included some written feedback on the 
survey. If you would like to have a chat about your feedback, or if you would like to seek further clarification of any of the 
points raised, please feel free to catch up with me.  
  
2019 Foundation Transition Sessions - Our 2018 Foundation students will be starting their transition sessions next week, 
which is always an exciting time. If you have a child that will be starting at Strathfieldsaye PS next year and you haven ôt 
already submitted an enrolment form, please do so as soon as possible as we will be starting our classroom planning process 
in the next few weeks.  
 
2019 Class Placements - In preparation for the new school year, teachers will investing a great deal of time over the coming 
weeks considering our 2019 classroom placements in their endeavour to find just the right balance between the social and 
learning needs of students in every classroom, and across all year levels. During this time, teachers will assist their students 
to complete a transition form. The information included on these forms will help guide the classroom placement process. 
 

If you feel that a particular circumstance requires consideration, please put this in writing and submit it to me by Friday 26th 
October, so that your thoughts can be taken into consideration when we formulate our 2019 classes.  
 
Kind Regards, Cindi Bruechert, Principal     
bruechert.cindi.l@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 



Congratulations to the following students who were awarded a place in this years Strathôs Got Talent. 
 
¶ 1st Place - Jaida Brereton  
¶ 2nd Place - Lachie Bennett, Lochie Bell and Ollie McCooke  
¶ 3rd Place - Zoe Di Camillo  
 
We had such a fantastic amount of children show their talents over the past month and it was great to 
see so many friends and family there to see the Grand Final on the last day of the term. 
 
Thank you to the families for supporting Strathôs Got Talent and ensuring your children were prepared for 
their performances. 
 
A huge THANK YOU to Michelle DiCamillo for putting the event on and encouraging all of our students. 

Community 1st 
Supermarket Community 
Rewards Program 

 

Thank You 
 

We are very excited to announce that, 
thanks to all the faithful parents and     
family members who remember to swipe 
their Rewards Key Tag every time they go 
to the our local IGA Supermarket, we 
have been presented with a cheque for 
$1043.50 this week.  
 
Parents and friends are encouraged to 
become a member of the IGA Community 
Rewards Program.   
 
Families simply nominate the school and 
1% of their purchase is donated back to 
the school. Application forms and key 
tags are available from the school office.  

LAPATHON 2018 
Thatôs right everyone, our Fun Filled Fundraising Lapathon event is once again running this year. Last year we 
raised just over $12,000 and we are hoping to raise a similar amount in 2018.  
 

The Lapathon will be held on Melbourne Cup Day - Tuesday November 6th. Students should have received their 
sponsorship cards and should be gathering as many sponsors as they can. These cards are not due back till     
Friday the 23rd of November. 
 

We are after some sponsors for the event who might be able to donate vouchers or prizes for students. There is a 
letter attached to this newsletter outlining details if your business would like to get involved. As part of our sponsor-
ship deal we offer businesses the opportunity to advertise in our newsletter for the rest of the year at no cost. 


